From:

Mark Spear <

Sent:

Friday, May 11, 2018 2:47 PM

To:

District1

Subject:

ATP Facility in Tucson

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Ally.

If Mr. Huckleberry needs a new facility, how about the closed ATP facility in Tucson on 29th Street?

Just a suggestion.

Mark Spear 7855 E Pinon Cir Tucson, AZ 85750

Sandy Russell

From:

donotreply@godaddy.com

Sent:

Monday, May 7, 2018 10:03 AM

To:

JoAnn di Filippo

Subject:

[BULK] allymillerdistrict1.com Contact Us: Form Submission

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

First Name:

William

Last Name:

Hill

Address Street 1:

6861 W. Tombstone Way

Address Street 2:

City:

Marana

Zip Code:

85743

State:

AL

Daytime Phone:

Evening Phone:

Email:

Comments:

Buying the Golden Pins bowling alley is a bad idea. My Special needs son bowls there every week. However spending money that we don't have on something that we don't need is stupid. We need to reign in these purchases and spend money on the roads.

This message was submitted from your website contact form:

https://www.allymillerdistrict1.com/contact-us.html

Use your free GoDaddy Email Marketing Starter account to follow up with contacts who agreed to receive email campaigns! Click here to get started.

From:

Bart Pemberton <

Sent:

Tuesday, May 8, 2018 11:10 AM

To:

District1

Cc:

District5; DIST2; District3; District4

Subject:

Please Vote No on Bowling Alley Purchase and Use Those Funds for the Roads

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Supervisor Miller:

I am quite concerned over the proposed expenditure of Pima County tax monies on yet another piece of property instead of on our badly dilapidated roads. I realize the total cost to bring the roads up to par is very high, but that is no reason to not put every last cent that is otherwise available towards the roads. A few million here and a few million there really add up over time. To not do it because the total cost is too high or because the county cannot afford to do it all at once seems very short sighted to me. A job never begun will never be finished. Please reconsider this dubious property purchase and place all discretionary funds towards the roads until they are up to snuff.

Sincerely,

Bart Pemberton 6611 N. Camino Libby Tucson, AZ 85718

From:

Sent:

Tuesday, May 8, 2018 11:10 AM District4; District1; District5; DIST2 Fwd: Golden Lanes Bowling Alley

Subject:

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Subject: Golden Lanes Bowling Alley

As a taxpayer in Pima county, I DO NOT want to own a defunct bowling alley. The taxpayers already own a balloon factory which will probably go belly up, several "historic" ranches, one of which I can see from my home, with a newly installed lake. Wonder how much that cost the taxpayers! And, various other dreams of our county manager. I also do not want to own another soccer complex! I DO WANT TO SEE MR. HUCKELBERRY REMOVED FROM OFFICE, BEFORE HE TOTALLY DESTROYS THIS COUNTY! He has been in his office for over 20 years, after destroying the City! Enough already, hire someone without his own agenda. How many of these properties will he take with him when he leaves office? I realize the situation is three against two, or maybe four against one, depending on how much Huckelberry elixir the District 4 supervisor has consumed.

I am tired of driving on crappy county roads and I do not want to pay more to fix them if you people are going to continue to squander taxpayer funds on frivolous and stupid deals such as this bowling alley. COME ON FOLKS, SAY NO!

Carolyn M. Clark

From:

Avery DeVries <

Sent:

Tuesday, May 8, 2018 6:35 PM

To:

District1

Subject:

New bowling alley purchase

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Supervisor Miller

Thank you for raising this issue to my attention...

I have heard that the Board of Supervisors are planning to buy a bowling alley to repurpose for other community service rooms. I am extremely dissatisfied with this plan!! How can the county justify buying an old building (with asbestos) that will require significant amounts of renovation costs?? Aren't there other, more fiscally responsible options to provide these services??

By the way, can this money be used to fix our roads? I live in district 3 and frankly the road conditions are atrocious!! Every day when I drop off my son at his school I am worried that my car will suffer damage from the numerous pot holes in the roads.

I implore you NOT to approve this purchase.

Avery DeVries

Response to Response

Lynne St. Angelo

From:

Victoria Davis <

Sent: To: Tuesday, May 8, 2018 5:54 PM Chuck Huckelberry: District1

Subject:

Re: Fix our roads

Follow Up Flag: Flag Status: Follow up Completed

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

So paying more than the market price and spending millions more to get rid of the asbestos is your brilliant solution? Conveniently, you don't mention over how many years we have paid the \$9 million. We have already voted about road repair and don't need to vote again to have our taxes raised so you can finally do the job of road repair you should have been doing all along rather than purchasing golf courses and soccer fields and overpriced decrepit bowling facilities and giving buildings away for \$1 rent. Everything is always "perhaps" and "hope" and "in the future" for you while you waste our money and spend money we don't have. You still haven't fixed the roads already.

Your explanation is nothing but more blather and hot air.

Vicki Davis

Ms. Davis.

I received your May 8, 2018 email. The proposed purchase of the Golden Pin Lanes is to consolidate a number of County services that have been in leased properties, which means we rent the property from others and make rent payments for which we have no benefit other than a rent receipt. To date, we have paid over \$9 million in rent rather than the \$2.8 million purchase price of Golden Pins. We intend to remodel the facility, similar to what the City of Tucson has done with the former Kmart site just west of this facility. There are no tax increases scheduled with this acquisition, as it will be a net benefit to the County and perhaps actually reduce taxes.

In the future, when the consolidation of various County service providers has been completed, i.e., Health Department, Adult and Juvenile Probation, Employment and Training and others, services should be improved at substantially reduced costs.

I hope in the future the public has an opportunity to vote on road repair.

CHH

JoAnn di Filippo

From:

donotreply@godaddy.com

Sent:

Wednesday, May 9, 2018 8:47 AM

To:

JoAnn di Filippo

Subject:

[BULK] allymillerdistrict1.com Contact Us: Form Submission

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

First Name:

David

Last Name:

Gregory

Address Street 1:

8679 E William Seward St

Address Street 2:

City:

Tucson

Zip Code:

85730

State:

AZ

Daytime Phone:

Evening Phone:

Email:

Comments:

Ms Miller: I have emailed Steve Christy and Chuck Huckleberry. What I would like to know is if there is any way that Mr Huckleberry can be investigated for his abandonment of his fiduciary duty to the tax payer? There is no legitimate reason for the City Of Tucson to own dead golf courses and toxic bowling alleys. Especially not at a premium over market value. Something is extremely fishy here. Some crony is getting a sweet deal on the tax payer dime. No more money for supervisors vanity projects. Fix the bloody roads.

This message was submitted from your website contact form: https://www.allymillerdistrict1.com/contact-us.html

Use your free GoDaddy Email Marketing Starter account to follow up with contacts who agreed to receive email campaigns! Click here to get started.

Sandy Russell

From: notification@pima.gov

Sent: Wednesday, May 9, 2018 10:17 AM

To: District1

Subject: Supervisor District 1 Feedback Form (district1@pima.gov) 2018-05-09 10:16 AM

Submission Notification

Supervisor District 1 Feedback Form (district1@pima.gov) 2018-05-09 10:16 AM was submitted by Guest on 5/9/2018 10:16:59 AM (GMT-07:00) US/Arizona

> Name Value

> > First Name Tove Last Name Reese

> > > Email

Phone

Address 12331 N Sunrise Shadow Dr

City Marana

State AZ

Zipcode 85658

District of Concern

Department of concern Other

Subject or Nature of Concern Bowling Alley

Dear Board Members, Enough is enough! This latest project of Chuck Huckleberry has got to be denied while our roads are crumbling around us. For the following reasons this whole deal needs to be shut down: 1. Never pay more than appraised value of ANY building, 2. Even the appraised value is overvalued due to the finding of asbestos, 3. the \$4 million for asbestos abatement, 4. This whole things smells bad! The only thing of value is the land itself, not the building, it should be taken care of by the owners--period, not the taxpayers of PIMA county. Why is Huckleberry even entertaining

Comments the thought of purchasing this building? This only thing that comes to mind is that someone somewhere is making out, but not the taxpayers! Last year we the taxpayers voted down an absolutely obnoxious bond measure with everything in it but the kitchen sink and look what's happening. Huckleberry is approving every item that we voted down one by one! I guess if you all thought that voting actually accomplished something you wouldn't allow us to do it. Enough wasting of our money, we have the highest property taxes in the state of Arizona with NOTHING to show for it, stop the wasteful spending and fix our roads.

Would like a response Yes Referred Page

Thank you, Pima County, Arizona

JoAnn di Filippo

From:

AP.

Sent:

Wednesday, May 9, 2018 12:31 PM

To:

District1; DIST2; District3; District4; District5

Subject:

Oppose the Purchase of Golden Pins Bowling Alley

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

To the Honorable Pima County Board of Supervisors,

I am aware of how much is on your plate, but I write on behalf of myself, my family, and my friends on the unnecessary wasteful spending on acquiring the Golden Pins Bowling Alley in order to build a Health Clinic

According to the market value of the property from two companies, it is worth between 2 and 2.2 million dollars, but yet the financial analysis shows that this would cost a total of 2.9 million dollars to just purchase it, and over 6.9 million after remodeling, further investigation reveals that the building has asbestos as revealed from a permit around April of 2017. Only about 554 sq. ft. of asbestos was removed, meaning the cost of removing the rest of the asbestos is likely to cost even more in tax payer dollars. This purchase is unnecessary and waste of our tax payer dollars, the money used to renovate, build, and remove the asbestos of the bowling alley could be used for other services such as fixing the roads and potholes on our streets.

I understand how busy you all are, but I hope you all can find it logical that this money could be better used elsewhere to the benefit of everyone.

Thank you for all the hard work you all do in this wonderful county, and thank you for listening.

Sincerely Yours, Austin Pavloff Constituent

JoAnn di Filippo

From:

Lark Behrens

Sent:

Wednesday, May 9, 2018 5:25 PM

To:

Chuck Huckelberry; District5; District4; District3; DIST2; District1

Subject:

Purchase of the Golden Pins Bowling Alley

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

TO: Pima County Board of Supervisors and Mr. Huckleberry

With all due respect I can't even believe that after the recent fiasco with the Canoa Hills Golf Course purchase that you would even consider this as an option for the county to purchase. I see how people are influencing you Mr. Huckleberry to support their causes and their pocket book, but enough is truly enough! I am a business owner in Pima County as well as a home owner and frankly I am sick to death of the way my roads look around my home and on my way to work as well as to the bank, etc. I hit many potholes daily and feel the value of my property is lower due to the poor quality of roads. Oro Valley has beautiful roads and maintains theirs on a regular basis. There is no reason with the amount of money that is taken in by this county that roads could not be repaired over the last thirty years or so. I have lived in Pima County for over thirty years and have seen very little done. This just happens to be the amount of time many of you long term supervisors have been in charge. Is it any wonder the taxpayers in our county don't trust you? We have seen our money go to pave your roads Mr. Huckleberry, and now just recently Ms. Bronson. Believe it or not many of us do know what area of town you live in and the conditions of your roads.

I am sure the roads near Ms. Miller's home are in utter disrepair as all of you would deliberately keep her from getting her roads repaired as she is always a burr under your saddles! I hope she continues to be as you are not doing the work we taxpayers are asking you to do. This is absolutely

the most ridiculous thing yet to spend upwards of \$7 million on this project. I think that roads should come first and you all should really get busy on doing what is right not what can line your pockets (Mr. Huckleberry). On top of that the salary that Mr. Huckleberry obtains from this county is astronomical. I for one hope most of you are voted out and he can be replaced by an honest politician who can actually do the job the taxpayers want in this county!

Thank You for your time! If I could attend a meeting I would, but I am of course working as most of us are during the day!

Lark Behrens

From:

notification@pima.gov

Sent:

Thursday, May 10, 2018 8:49 AM

To:

District1

Subject:

Supervisor District 1 Feedback Form (district1@pima.gov) 2018-05-10 08:48 AM

Submission Notification

Supervisor District 1 Feedback Form (district1@pima.gov) 2018-05-10 08:48 AM was submitted by Guest on 5/10/2018 8:48:43 AM (GMT-07:00) US/Arizona

Name

Value

First Name Louise Last Name Comer

Email

Phone

Address 5110 W. Albatross Place

City Tucson

State AZ

Zipcode 85742

District of Concern Supervisor District 1 - Ally Miller

Department of concern Transportation Department

Subject_or_Nature_of_Concern ROAD REPAIRS

Ally Miller I had already sent you this note earlier today 5/10/18 but I decided I would appreciate a reply. So I am sending it again with my email address above. What is WRONG with Pima County??????????? Why do you want to waste more money on a stupid bowling alley. FIX THE ROADS all over the county and stop complaining the county has no money to fix the roads. The County Supervisors waste more money on non essentials. The money is there for designated ROAD REPAIRS if you would STOP raiding the fund and wasting it. There are other buildings that the county already owns that could be fixed up and save a lot of taxpayer money. And your trying not to let the county residents know about this scheme is disgraceful. More tax and spend and waste. WE as residents of Pima county DO NOT

Comments want our taxes raised again. Additional comments Thank you for your hard work for our district and keeping us informed of Pima County tax and spend Board OF SUPERVISORS. You seem to be the only one standing up for the taxpayers in this district on the Board. We definitely need new a house cleaning of this wasteful Board. But since this area is heavily Democratic it seems impossible. I have lived in Tucson for most of my life and the Board of Supervisors in this county do not meet their commitments to the taxpayers of this district. They promise road repairs or other legitimate needs of the county and once the voters give approval, the Board then takes the money and spends it on whatever their current flakey idea is at the moment. Then they come back with the excuse we don't have any money for repairs. STOP THIS WASTEFUL SPENDING.

1

Would_like_a_response Yes Referred_Page

Thank you, Pima County, Arizona

From:

Ireneene Mall <

Sent:

Thursday, May 10, 2018 11:55 AM

To:

District1

Subject:

Fw: Thank you Ally

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Mrs. Miller,

Having been a Pima County resident for 38 years all the while hoping our supervisors were doing there utmost best at being good stewards of the taxpayers hard earned money it appears that the opposite has been true.

My wife and I have been able to stay better informed now that our 3 have graduated college with excellent educations in the Amphi school district, Harrelson/CDO. We have both retired from our original occupations and are working together in our small business which survives solely based on our day to day decision making unlike that of tax supported entities or huge corporations with lobbyist vying for hard working American taxpayers dollars.

That said we cannot thank you enough for being seemingly the lone voice in the desert/only supervisor to scrutinize budgets and attempt to hold the rest of the tax and spend supervisors accountable.

We totally support you in your efforts to cease and desist the ("much needed bowling alley purchase", sarcasm), and your continued efforts to aim HURF/VLT monies where they are intended.

Thank you and please keep fighting the good fight.

Respectfully, John and Peggy Mall

From:

notification@pima.gov

Sent:

Thursday, May 10, 2018 3:01 PM

To:

District1

Subject:

Supervisor District 1 Feedback Form (district1@pima.gov) 2018-05-10 03:00 PM

Submission Notification

Supervisor District 1 Feedback Form (district1@pima.gov) 2018-05-10 03:00 PM was submitted by Guest on 5/10/2018 3:00:49 PM (GMT-07:00) US/Arizona

Name

Value

First Name Bernice Last Name Edwards

Email

Phone

Address

City

State AZ

Zipcode

District of Concern

Department of concern Other

Subject or Nature of Concern Golden Pin purchase

Thank you for keeping us informed on the Garret Lewis show. I only hear part, but will send emails to each of the Board teling them fix our roads and stop wasting money. Who pays more than appraised value - which ever Comments value was correct? Everyone knows renovation will cost probably double the budget, and the loss of real estate tax is not good. In the meantime they want to raise our taxes!! Keep up the good work. Steve Christy lost me when he

Would_like_a_response Yes

Referred_Page

Thank you, Pima County, Arizona

did the Green Valley park.

From:

Troy D. Scott

Sent:

Friday, May 11, 2018 8:09 AM

To:

District1

Subject:

Bowling alley and taxes

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Respectfully,

Mrs Miller, please vote NO on the proposed tax raises, currently on the table and future proposals. Use the current funds that have been "collected" from us, the tax payers, to repair the roads, especially the roads in the Picture Rocks district (Ina road East of Sandario is in DIRE need) Also, the Bowling Alley purchase is in essence, a boondoggle, a useles expenditure of the peoples funds. Just like the golf club purchase, it reaks of corrupted deals made behind closed doors. Please vote no.

Thank you for your time,

Troy Scott

District 3

One would be amazed at what can be acomplished physically, mentally and spiritually, just by saying and believing these four simple words, "I can do it".

Sandy Russell

From:

donotreply@godaddy.com

Sent:

Monday, May 7, 2018 9:22 AM

To:

JoAnn di Filippo

Subject:

[BULK] allymillerdistrict1.com Contact Us: Form Submission

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

First Name:

Albert

Last Name:

Johnson

Address Street 1:

16290 S. Sycamore Ridge Trail

Address Street 2:

City:

Vail

Zip Code:

85641

State:

AL

Daytime Phone:

Evening Phone:

Email:

Comments:

Thanks for going on Garret's show to expose all the corruption going on. Those same Rick Republicans that are threatening you are to ones that backed Sharon (the driver) Bronson. I emailed STEVE Christy about the bowling alley thing. I'm sure that will scare him back to straight.

This message was submitted from your website contact form:

https://www.allymillerdistrict1.com/contact-us.html

Use your free GoDaddy Email Marketing Starter account to follow up with contacts who agreed to receive email campaigns! Click here to get started.